
 

 

DATE: February 1, 2023 

TO:  Board of Education 

FROM:  Carmen Ghysels, Superintendent Chief Learning Officer 

SUBJECT:  Approve Proposed Letter of Support for the Town of Truckee Grant Application for 

the 2023 Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Program (TIRCP) 

PRESENTED BY:  Amber Burke, Coord. of District Communications & Parent Engagement 

ACTION REQUESTED 

Approve the proposed Letter of Support for the Tahoe Transportation District (TTD) grant application for 

the 2023 Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Program (TIRCP) for the “Keep Truckee Moving: Expansion 

and Electrification Project.”   

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

The Town of Truckee has asked TTUSD to write a letter of support for their grant application through the 

CA State Transportation Agency’s Transit and Intercity Rail Capital Improvement Program (TIRCP). 

This program provides grants from the Greenhouse Gas Reduction Fund (GGRF) to fund transformative 

capital improvements that will modernize CA’s intercity, commuter, and urban rail, bus, and ferry 

systems to reduce greenhouse gases, vehicle miles traveled, and congestion.  

The grant application requests funds for the “Keep Truckee Moving: Expansion and Electrification 

Project,” which requests funds for allocation towards improvements to the town’s microtransit program, 

including purchasing eclectic passenger vans, an app-based on-demand transit technology software, and 

public charging infrastructure at the Railyard Transit Center.  

RESOURCES REQUIRED: N/A 

PREPARED BY: Amber Burke, Coord. of District Communications & Parent Engagement 

 

Attachment: TTUSD Letter of Support - 2023 TIRCP Application for TTD Transforming Tahoe Program 

and Projects 


